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The 35th Reunion at Homecoming in October was an enjoyable event with a large turnout.  Thirty nine classmates, accompanied by spouses and guests, attended a wide selection of activities over the four day weekend.  Thanks to Barbara and Bob Thorne for all their work planning and executing a memorable event.  If we are lucky, we may be able to get them to volunteer again for our 40th in 2009!  Thanks also to Reen and Rube Olsen for inviting the class to their home for lunch on Saturday.  
John Curtis is in touch with Capt. Arne Soreng, who was unable to attend both our festivities and those of his own class (CGA ’49, celebrating their 55th reunion) due to a medical condition.  Capt. Soreng sent Bob Thorne a letter on the occasion of our 35th Reunion: “I send greetings to all the members of the Class of 1969 and to their loved ones.  I hope that your 35th gathering will be full of nostalgia and fun.  Some years ago I remember forecasting, accurately, that one day, a member of the great Class of 1969 would be Superintendent of the United States Coast Guard Academy.  Never did I dream that he would, at the same time, be the oldest man in the class and the one who served the greatest number of years on active duty.  An improbable coincidence!  But seriously, congratulations are due to Rube Olsen for his appointment and for his determined and enlightened leadership in turbulent times.  I hope the Superintendent has remembered to apply today to the proper authorities for an absolute absence of rain on the Astroturf on Jones Field!  Every time I read Captain Bob Gravino’s class notes, I admire the standard he has set for good writing and good information about the class.  And I am reminded what a great gift to me has been my association with the Class of 1969.  It is a relationship that I treasure, and a gift that keeps on giving.  It has been five years now since I have seen any of you.  And your appearances have changed, as surely has mine.  But I predict that when I see you again, I will be able to recognize most of you and call you by name.  That, for me, will be a great pleasure.  May God continue to bless you all.  Go Bears!  Arne.”
Jim Hartney (jrhartney@comcast.net) recently moved to Alamo in the San Francisco Bay area.  He “swallowed the anchor” in December 2003, after spending twenty six years with Masters, Mates, and Pilots/American President Lines.  Jim sailed as a licensed Deck Officer on twenty three different merchant vessels of all types, and on ten of these as Master, the last four years as Master of the President Truman for APL.  He lectures at the California Maritime Academy, teaching Navigation and operating the Full Ship Simulator.  Jim joins Frank Murray (CGA ’68) at Cal Maritime, where Frank is an instructor in the Engineering Department.  In May, Jim and wife Pat took a month long road trip around New England, including a visit to CGA on Commencement Day.  “Rube Olsen was a most gracious host, treating us as VIPs for the review and commencement ceremonies.  Rube arranged seating for us with Paul Garrity in the VIP section, where we enjoyed inspiring addresses from Rube and Vice President Dick Cheney.  Pat was impressed with the Academy, and especially the superb hospitality extended by Rube.  Rube and I had a chance to catch up on old classmates and reminisce about our days on WPBs in Group Woods Hole more than thirty years ago.”
Bill Bowen sent a photo of Bob Pokress and himself, taken when Bob was in West Virginia to make a presentation on his company’s software at the Coast Guard’s Operations Systems Center.  “Bob stayed with us, but unfortunately he didn’t have his Yankee hat with him!  The picture shows a small part of the collection that I have amassed in my basement.  I have concentrated on older sports memorabilia; early 1900’s uniforms, baseballs, and equipment.  I even have a post World War II wool Coast Guard baseball uniform.  I also present programs to local civic groups.  I bring some of my memorabilia to their meetings and talk about my love of the sport and how to collect sports memorabilia.  It has turned into a real passion.  The Ted Williams painting in the background is an original done by my daughter-in-law as a Christmas present.  It is Ted’s 1955 Topps baseball card.  She even got the signature in there.  Information and directions to our antique mall can be found on our web page at www.bunkerhillantiques.com.”
Jim and Patti Doherty became grandparents for the fourth time on October 30th, when son Michael and daughter-in-law Heather presented them with a second granddaughter, Kelly Elizabeth.  Kelly Elizabeth, along with older siblings Colin (4) and twins Brianna and Sean (2½), should keep Jim and Patti busy for the immediate future!
Don and Judy DeBok became first-time grandparents on October 22nd when daughter Karen delivered Roman Christopher Gomez.  Roman was ten weeks premature, at three pounds, three ounces, and seventeen inches long.  Both Karen and son are doing fine, and Roman should be home by Christmas.
Steve Hungness’ (shungness@earthlink.net) daughter, Dr. Kristen Hungness, was married in Chicago on September 18, 2004, to Jesse Gabrano of Lexington, Kentucky.  The couple will live in Lexington.  Kristen is a clinical psychologist, and Jesse is a financial manager at Lexmark Printers.
George Naccara works for the Transportation Security Administration as the Federal Security Director at Boston’s Logan Airport and the area director for the Northeast (all airports from Virginia to the Canadian border), and Linda is the director of a senior center in Lynnfield, Massachusetts.  Daughter Lisa graduated from the University of Virginia this year and is working in Charlottesville.  Older daughter Laurie is attending graduate school at Harvard.
Chuck Talar sent word that his schedule did not allow him to attend the 35th Reunion, but he did point out that he’d gone to the five year gatherings since the 15th.  Chuck celebrated twenty-five years as a priest on October 20, 2004 (ordained in 1979), and is still teaching at the University of Saint Thomas School of Theology in Houston and is in residence downtown at the Sacred Heart Co-Cathedral.  As a side note, Chuck served on the altar at Kathy and my wedding on October 18, 1969, when he was studying for the priesthood in Baltimore.
Rich Vlaun passed along that he and son Mark (CGA ’94) won the father-son golf tournament held the weekend of Homecoming.  “Of course, no one else was in that category, and no, you can’t have our scores!”
Speaking of golf, since sitting together at the Yankee-Red Sox game in Boston last April during the joint ‘69/’70 Reunion, Chuck Wadey, Randy Squires, and Rick Cool have been taking golf lessons from Stu White, helping Stu launch his new career as Golf Instructor.
At Homecoming, several classmates and spouses discussed having the next Class mini-reunion in Williamsburg.  John Miner has volunteered to coordinate such an event and is soliciting input from classmates.  John can be contacted via e-mail (cedargrove@inteliport.com) or telephone (252 335-5257).  He does not have a specific date in mind, but is looking at next fall or spring 2006.

Jim Smith will be sending a letter to all classmates proposing a Class Gift to the Academy.  Details are being worked out, but with a small committee of volunteers to manage the process, and with the support of the Class, he is confident that we can put together a significant, worthy, and helpful gift to our alma mater.  Anyone willing to be personally involved in the effort should contact Jim via e-mail (jimsmith@realtyexecutives.com).  Jim expects to have a letter-of-explanation in the mail soon.
